
So much has been
written and argued

about Betsy Ross and the
allegation she made
America’s first flag that I
almost hesitate to jump
into the fray.

Back in 1982, our Club
published the UPI news-
paper article seen here.
Earlier, a Brother had
disputed the “Ross claim,”
as it were, so another
Brother provided the
article.

The main problem is
that there is no official
documentation to support
the order for the flag
commissioned from Betsy
Ross, and no record of
payment (invoice) for her
work. Of course, we really
can’t expect that such
documentation would have
been kept by the govern-
ment. However, therein
lays the problem because
there are records that show
Francis Hopkins (an artist
and signer of the Dec-
laration of Independence)
as designing a “flag of the
United States of America,”
a naval flag, and also state
and treasury department
seals. The inference here is
that Hopkins both designed
the flag and provided it. 

Nevertheless, I do
think that all of this can be
rationalized. It is probable that Hopkins did the design work and
gave it to George Washington, Robert Morris  (another
Declaration signer) and George Ross for approval. The three
were alleged to be on a “committee” to create a flag. It needs to
be noted that George Ross was a relative of Betsy Ross (uncle
of her deceased husband). Hopkins likely showed 6-pointed
stars on the flag, and  that is what the three men apparently
wanted. They obviously liked the design and simply decided to
get a flag made. Naturally, George Ross would have mentioned

his relative Betsy, a seamstress, who was in the neighborhood.
The three simply decided to stroll over to Betsy’s house to see
what she could do. Betsy, for some reason, said that a 5-pointed
star would look better, and by a known process cut one out of a
piece of paper (she would have been familiar with all this sort
of thing). The three men approved the new star, left, and Betsy
made the flag. The men could have returned some time later and
were shown the flag, as seen in the above painting and stamp.
However, this meeting is not recorded, so was likely fabricated
by the artist.

This all occurred in 1776, and I will guess that the
“committee” was ad hoc because there are no official records of
it being formed. In the following year, congress adopted a flag,
which is believed to be this flag.

There can be no doubt that Washington wanted a flag, so he
put the project on the “fast track.” That George Ross had a
seamstress relative nearby was very convenient, and one needs
to put two and two together here.

From the Masonic perspective, we know George
Washington was a Freemason, and there is strong evidence to
support Robert Morris’membership. Furthermore, there are
claims the George Ross was a Mason. Both are mentioned in
Denslow’s 10,000 Famous Freemasons. (USA #1004)
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